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In July 2007, sector representatives sent a survey to the region’s cities and townships which asked the 
anticipated year/quarter 2008 comprehensive plan updates would be submitted to the Council for review 
and if there had been a change in the anticipated submittal date.  A similar survey was sent to 
communities in April 2007.  
 
More than 30 communities changed their anticipated submittal to a later quarter.  There were 5 
communities that changed their anticipated submittal to an earlier date.  Sixteen communities previously 
had “No Information”.  The following is a summary of anticipated submittals by year and then by quarter 
(percentages have been rounded). If a community did not respond to the July 2007 survey, the April 2007 
survey information was used. 
 
Anticipated CPU Submittal by Year: 

 
Complete  =      2     (1%)  Prior Lake (Oct 2006); East Bethel (June 2007) 
2007    =    11     (6%)   
2008    =  158     (87%) 
Post 2008  =      1     (<1%) 
No information  =    10     (6%)  

 
Anticipated CPU Submittal by Quarter: 
 

Complete:   =      2     (1%)      
 
2007 
Second Quarter =      1     (<1%)   Belle Plaine submitted; currently “incomplete” 
Third Quarter  =      3     (2%)     Hilltop, Mayer, St. Anthony 
Fourth Quarter    =      7     (4%) 
 

2008 
First Quarter   =    22     (12%) 
Second Quarter =    38     (21%) 
Third Quarter  =    49     (27%) 
Fourth Quarter  =    49     (27%) 

 
Post 2008                   =      1    (<1%) 
No Information =    10     (6%) 



 

General City/Township Summary: 
Two 2008 comprehensive plan updates, Prior Lake and East Bethel, have been acted on by the Council.  
Belle Plaine’s comp plan update has been submitted, but is currently incomplete for review.   Eleven 
comprehensive plan updates are anticipated in 2007.  It is expected that 168 comprehensive plans will be 
submitted in 2008, which assumes the communities with “No information” will submit in 2008. More 
than half of the cities and townships in the region will submit their comprehensive plan updates between 
July and December 2008.   

County Planning  

The following is a summary of the anticipated submittals of county comprehensive plan updates.  Dakota 
County anticipates that they will submit in the first quarter (January-March) of 2008; Anoka, Scott, and 
Washington counties in the third quarter (July-September) of 2008; and Carver County in the fourth 
quarter (October-December) of 2008.   

 

 
 
 
Attachments: 
 
Map – Anticipated Submittal of Comprehensive Plan Updates 
Table 1 – Cities and Township Anticipated Comprehensive Plan Submittal – Alphabetical 
Table 2 – Cities and Township Anticipated Comprehensive Plan Submittal – By Submittal Date 
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